



Dạng 1: Trắc nghiệm A, B, C, D:

Câu 1 - Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the rest

- Câu 2 - Circle the odd one out**

- Câu 3 - Choose the best answer**

- Ôn tập cuối kỳ I - 1**

5. How many dogs does he have?



- A. He has two dogs.
B. He has one dog.
C. He has two cats.

6. On Sundays, he often _____ home.

- A. stays at B. stay at
C. stays D. stay

7. Where will you be this weekend? - I _____ on the beach.

- A. am B. was C. will be D. stay

8. What did you do last night? – I _____ my homework.

- A. did B. do C. does D. will do

9. What is her favorite food?



- A. Her favourite food is pizza.
B. Her favourite food is fish.
C. Her favourite food is chicken.

10. What's his nationality? He's _____.

- A. Cambodian
C. America
B. Australia
D. Ha Noi

- 11.** Is this puppet from Thailand? No, it isn't. It's from _____.

- A. Malaysian
B. Indonesia
C. Australian
D. Ho Chi Minh

- 12.** Where do you live? I live 34 Nguyen Nghiem Street

- A. at B. in C. on D. for

13. What's your house like? It's _____.

- A. blue gate B. a yard
C. a cottage D. classical

14. What did you give Tony?

- A. a doll B. present C. a ball D. a toy



15. She _____ classes at 7:00 a.m

- A. has B. have C. having D. had

16. What does she do in her free time?



- A. She walks in the garden in her free time.
B. She grows flowers in her free time.
C. She doesn't like planting flowers.

17. Ha Noi is a big _____ in the north.

- A. street B. city C. town D. lane

18. His flat is far _____ the city centre.

- A. from B. to C. with D. of

19. They usually _____ early and do morning exercise.

- A. gets on B. get up
C. get on D. gets up

20. What does your mother _____ in the evening? – She _____ me with my homework.

- A. do – help B. do – helps
C. does – help D. does – help

21. Did you go on a picnic?

- A. Yes, I do B. Yes, I did
C. Yes, I don't D. Yes, I didn't

22. What's your address? → It's _____.

- A. Village B. Countryside
C. 70 Village Road D. City

23. What's Tam like?

- A. He's kind B. She's a princess
C. She's kind D. He's a King

24. Where will you be tomorrow?

- A. I will be at home B. He will be in the mountains
C. She will be on the beach D. They will be by the sea

25. How's she?



- A. She's friendly.
B. She's clever.
C. She's helpful.



26. _____ did you go on holiday?
A. What B. How C. Who D. Where
27. What do you _____ in the morning?
A. on B. do C. play D. like
28. My brother is the _____ in my family.
A. more intelligent B. intelligent
C. most intelligent D. less intelligent
29. A _____ works on the farm.
A. teacher B. doctor C. farmer D. journalist
30. What does she do in her free time?



- A. She often plays table tennis in her free time.
B. She grows flowers in her free time.
C. She doesn't enjoy table tennis.

Dạng 2: Điền từ vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn

Read and complete the passage with the correct words

Câu 1 - Read the passage and complete the sentence

Champa is a sun bear. She is 10 years old. Bears usually live in the forest, but Champa lives in the bear center at Cat Tien National Park. The bear center has a swimming pool, climbing towers, and comfortable places for Champa to sleep, eat, and play. Some of Champa's family members live there with her. There are some trees in the bear center, and Champa loves to climb to the top of them.

Champa has big teeth, but she mainly eats fruit. Champa's favorite food is mangoes, but she also eats apples, nuts, eggs, and honey. The park keepers bring Champa and her family fruit to eat every day. Sun bears usually sleep during the day and wake up at night. Champa likes the park keepers and wakes up when she hears them bringing food in the evenings.

1. Champa is _____ years old.
2. Champa loves to _____ of trees.
3. Champa eats _____.
4. Sun bears sleep _____ and wake up _____.
5. She likes _____.
6. Champa lives in the bear center at _____.
7. The bear center has a swimming pool, climbing towers, and _____.
8. Champa's favorite food is _____.
9. The park keepers bring _____ to Champa and her family every day.
10. Champa wakes up in the evening when _____.

Câu 2 - Read the following text and choose the best answer (A, B, C or D)

Next Wednesday (1) _____ our school Sport Day. The event will take place on the school field from the morning till 6 o'clock in the evening. All of my classmates (2) _____ for the big day. It will be just fun and exciting. Half of my class will take part (3) _____ it. Jack and Tony are going to play basketball. They are one of the best (4) _____ in the team. Anna is going to play volleyball and Bella is going to play tennis. I am going to swim. (5) _____ is my favorite sport. I have swum since I was 6 years old.

- | | | | | |
|----|-----------------|------------------|-------------|---------------|
| 1. | A. be will | B. will is | C. will be | D. will are |
| 2. | A. is preparing | B. are preparing | C. prepares | D. prepared |
| 3. | A. in | B. on | C. at | D. of |
| 4. | A. player | B. A player | C. players | D. The player |
| 5. | A. Swimming | B. Swim | C. To swim | D. Swimming |

Câu 3 - Read and complete

had Sunday did do

Mai: When was Linda's birthday party?

Phong: It was last (1) _____.

Mai: Did you go to the party?

Phong: Yes, I (2) _____.

Mai: What did you (3) _____ at the party?

Phong: First, we gave her presents. Then we played a lot of games. In the end, we (4) _____ nice food and drink.

Câu 4 - Read and complete

four emails practise Monday Minh Vietnamese because

Hello. My name is (0) Minh. I go to school from (1) _____ to Friday. I have Maths and (2) _____ every school day. I have English (3) _____ times a week. English is my favourite subject. I (4) _____ reading by reading English comic books. Every day I practise writing English by sending (5) _____ to my friend Halim in Malaysia. I am learning English (6) _____ I want to watch English cartoons on television.

Câu 5 - Complete the dialogue

jigsaw grandfather party gave card

Tommy: Hi, Peter. Did you go to Mai's birthday (1) _____ last night?

Peter: Yes, I did. Why didn't you come?

Tommy: Because I was busy. I visited my (2) _____ in the hospital. But I sent Mai a box of (3) _____ puzzle. What about you?

Peter: I (4) _____ her doll.

Tommy: Did you send her a card too?

Peter: Yes, I gave her a birthday (5) _____.

Câu 6 - Fill in each gap with a suitable word from the box

friendly Science favourite week school



It is Wednesday today . Trung is at Hung Duong Primary(1) _____. He has four lessons: Vietnamese, Maths, English and (2) _____. Trung has English four times a (3) _____. Miss Hien is his English teacher. She is a kind and (4) _____ teacher. English is one of Trung's (5) _____ subjects because he loves reading English short stories and comic books. Trung also likes chatting online with his foreign friends like Akiko, Tony, Linda and Peter.

Câu 7 - Read and complete

My name is Mai. I'm in class 5A at Nguyen Du Primary School. I go to school every day except Saturday and Sunday. I have four lessons a day. Today is Monday. I have Maths, Vietnamese, Music, and English. I have English twice a week. On Mondays, I always start my lessons with Maths. After that, we have Vietnamese, which is my favorite subject. In the afternoon, we have Music, and then I have English. I love learning English because it helps me communicate with my foreign friends. We usually have a break between lessons, and I like to chat with my friends during these breaks. After school, I go home and do my homework. I also like to read some English books and practice speaking with my younger brother.

1. She goes to school every day except _____.
2. She has _____ lessons a day.
3. Today is _____.
4. She has English _____.
5. Mai's favorite subject is _____.
6. She starts her lessons with _____.
7. What does Mai do after school? She _____.
8. How many times a week does Mai speak English? _____.
9. Mai likes to practice speaking English with _____.
10. During breaks, Mai likes to _____.

Dạng 3: Sắp xếp từ cho sẵn thành câu hoàn chỉnh

Reorder these words to have correct sentences

1. go/ I/ did/ When/ zoo/ to/ the/ ?

2. shouldn't/ sweets/ because/ have/ toothache/ eat/ a/ You/ may/ you/ .

3. to/ got/ hometown/ I/ my/ car/ by/ .

4. are/ in/ South/ there/ two/ Viet Nam/ seasons/ the/ of/ .

5. must/ wait/ You/ light/ green/ the/ .

6. table/ play/ Linda/ is/ tennis/ to/ going.

7. Day/ will/ be/ weekend/ Sport/ this/ .



8. often/ do/ how/ have/ you/ your/ lesson/ favorite/ ?

9. will / the countryside / I / in / be.

10. went to / Phu Quoc / island / I.

11. do / tomorrow / what / will / you ?

12. did / on / go / where / holiday / you ?

13. did/ on/ do/ holiday?/ you/ What

14. lessons/ How/ today?/ many/ have/ you/ do

15. English/ every/ speak/ day./ I

16. reading/ of/ the/ I'm/story/ Mai An Tiem.

17. fast./ They/ really/ were

18. play/ I'm/ to/ going/ badminton.

19. do / often / do / in / the / What / evening? / you/

20. morning? / will/ in / we / the / What / do/

21. your / What / is / like? / house /

22. did / Lan ? / present / give / What / you/

23. address / What/ Mai's/ is?

24. does / she/ Who/ with / live ?

25. her/ Is/ house/ beautiful?



26. 56 Nguyen Trai/ is / Street/ It.

27. she/ Where/ does/ live?

28. pandas /saw/ two /at /the /She /zoo/.

29. I /times /have /a /English /four /week/

30. are /the /your/ zoo /favourite/ animals/ What/ at/?

31. We/ learn/ friends /talk /English/ our /because /we/ to /with/ want/ foreign.

32. did / you / What / see / the / at / zoo ?

33. are / you / reading ? / What /

34. The Fox / and / I'm / The Crow. / reading /

35. have / art / once a week / . I /

36. doctor / see / you / the /should/ ./

37. My / anything / didn't / mother /buy/ ./

38. the / is / warm / spring / in /weather/ ./

39. going / we / to / are / Nha Trang / next weekend /visit/ ./

40. fly / he / the / wants / kite /to/ ./

41. a/ little/ for/ Is/rice/ me?/ there/

42. for/ need / cake. / We/ butter / a / little / the

43. with/ his/ a/ juice /little/ He/ lunch./ drinks/



44. at/he/ There/ under/ few/ are/ table./ presents/

45. family./ eat/ food/ in/ We/ my/ of/ a/ lot/ Italian/

46. school/ to/ walk/ time./ slowly/ have/ when/ We/ we/

47. tag./ We/ play/ when/ we/ run/ fast/

48. at/ sometimes/ karaoke./ badly/ We/ sing/

49. try/ homework/ to/ our/ well./ We/ do/

50. last week/ stayed / We/ home/ at/ crafts/ and/ made/ paper./

Dạng 4: Đọc đoạn văn và trả lời câu hỏi

Read the text and answer the questions

Câu 1 - Read and tick true (T) or false (F)

My name is Nam. I'm in class 5B, Nguyen Du primary school. My school year started in August. I go to school every day except Saturday and Sunday. I have four lessons a day. Today is Wednesday. I have Maths, Vietnamese, Music and English. I have Maths and Vietnamese every school day. I have Music once a week and English four times a week.

1. His school is Nguyen Du primary school. _____
2. His school year started in September. _____
3. He goes to school from Monday to Friday. _____
4. He has five lessons a day. _____
5. He has Maths and Vietnamese every school day. _____
6. He has English twice a week. _____

Câu 2 - Read and complete

My name is Nam. It was my birthday last Sunday. I invited some of my classmates to the party. They gave me presents like comic books, robots and teddy bear. We ate cakes, sweets, fruit and ice-cream. We drank fruit juice. We sang English and Vietnamese songs. We dance, too. Phong played the guitar and Linda played the piano. The party ended at 7 p.m. We enjoyed it very much.

1. What is his name?
-

2. When was Nam's birthday party?
-

3. Who went to Nam's birthday party?
-



4. What did Phong do at the party?

5. What did Linda do at the party?

6. What time did the party end?

Câu 3 - Read and answer the questions

Mai lives in the countryside with her grandparents. It's an old and peaceful village. There are a lot of trees around her house. In the morning, Mai always has breakfast with her grandparents before she goes to school. Her classmates are friendly and kind. On summer holidays, Mai visits her uncle in the city. She stayed in his house for 2 weeks.

1. Whom does Mai live with?

2. What is the village like?

3. How often does Mai have breakfast?

4. How are her classmates?

5. When does Mai go to the city?

Câu 4 - Read and answer the questions

Hello, I am Mai. Last week, I came to visit my grandparents in a small village. This is a big house. There is a large yard in front of the house. Its roof is red and its walls are yellow. There are two doors and six windows. They are both green. There are a lot of trees and flowers around the house. The gate is black and the fence is brown. My grandparents' house is near a big lake. I like going fishing with my grandfather there. And I felt excited with my grandmother's garden behind the house. That was very memorable.

1. What did Lan do last week?

2. Her grandparents' house is big or small?

3. Does she like going fishing with her grandfather?

4. What colour is the gate?



Câu 5 - Read the text carefully. Tick (a) True or False

Tom likes reading. On Sunday, he often stays at home and reads comic books. He like Case Closes very much. It is a Japanese story. The main character is a schoolboy called Jimmy Kudo. He often helps the police. He is good at his job. Jimmy Kudo is Tom's favourite character because he is clever and brave.

1. Tom likes reading books in his free time _____
2. Case Closed is a Malaysian story. _____
3. The main character is Jimmy Kudo _____
4. Jimmy Kudo is a policeman _____
5. Jimmy Kudo is clever and brave _____

Câu 6 - Read and write Yes or No

Tony likes reading. On Sundays, he often stays at home and reads comic books. He likes Doraemon very much. It is a Japanese story. The main character is a fat cat. He is clever and friendly.

1. Tony likes reading fairy tales. _____
2. Doraemon is a Vietnamese story. _____
3. A fat cat is the main character. _____
4. Doraemon is friendly. _____

Câu 7 - Read and complete each sentence

This is Jane's weekend. On Saturday morning, she cleans her room and waters the flowers. In the afternoon, she goes to the park with her friends. They play badminton and have ice cream together. On Sunday, Jane visits her grandparents. She loves talking with them and helping her grandma cook lunch. In the evening, she reads books or watches her favorite TV show before going to bed at 9 p.m.

True/False

1. Jane waters the flowers on Saturday morning. _____
2. Jane goes to the park alone on Saturday afternoon. _____
3. Jane helps her grandma cook lunch on Sunday. _____
4. Jane goes to bed at 10 p.m. _____
5. Jane visits her grandparents on Sunday. _____

Answer questions with NO MORE THAN TWO WORDS

1. What does Jane clean on Saturday morning?

2. Where does Jane go with her friends?

3. Who does Jane visit on Sunday?

4. What time does Jane go to bed?

5. What does Jane do on Sunday evening?



Câu 8 - Read and complete each sentence

Phong is a student in grade 5. He loves playing football. Every afternoon, he plays football with his classmates in the schoolyard. Phong is also good at English. He practices speaking English with his teacher and friends every day. On weekends, he helps his parents clean the house and do the gardening. Phong wants to be an English teacher when he grows up.

True/False

1. Phong is a student in grade 6. _____
2. Phong plays football every morning. _____
3. Phong practices English with his teacher every day. _____
4. Phong helps his parents on weekends. _____
5. Phong wants to be a football player. _____

Answer questions with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS

1. What grade is Phong in?

2. Where does Phong play football?

3. Who does Phong practice English with?

4. What does Phong do on weekends?

5. What does Phong want to be?

Dạng 5: Viết lại câu hoàn chỉnh dựa trên từ được gợi ý

Rewrite complete sentences based on given words

Câu 1 - Fill in the correct form of the word in baskets

1. She (study) _____ Maths every morning.
2. They (go) _____ to the park twice a week.
3. My father (work) _____ in an office near my house.
4. He (not/watch) _____ TV every day.
5. What (you/do) _____ after school?
6. She (not/like) _____ playing football.
7. He (have) _____ dinner with his family every evening.
8. Look! The dog (run) _____ in the yard.
9. Last week, I (visit) _____ my grandparents.
10. We (play) _____ badminton together tomorrow.

Câu 2 - Complete the sentences based on the given words.



1. She/ always/ go/ school/ by/ bike.
☐ _____
2. We/ have/ Maths and English/ morning.
☐ _____
3. My father/ work/ on/ the third floor/ his/ company.
☐ _____
4. They/ play/ football/ twice/ week.
☐ _____
5. She/ often/ go/ to the library/ with her/ classmates.
☐ _____
6. There/ be/ a/ red gate/ in front of/ the/ house.
☐ _____
7. He/ live/ at/ 45 Le Loi Street.
☐ _____
8. She/ visit/ her/ grandparents/ last/ weekend.
☐ _____
9. We/ enjoy/ the/ party/ very/ much.
☐ _____
10. He/ like/ reading/ books/ every evening.
☐ _____

Câu 3 - Choose the correct PREPOSITION (on/in/at)

1. She is standing _____ the balcony.
2. The book is _____ the table.
3. I live _____ 32 Tran Hung Dao Street.
4. There are flowers _____ the garden.
5. My father works _____ the first floor of his office.
6. We go swimming _____ the river every weekend.
7. The moon is shining _____ the sky.
8. I left my keys _____ the kitchen counter.
9. There's a small island _____ the lake.
10. They are sitting _____ the park bench.

Câu 4 - Write suitable answers using the given words

<i>three</i>	<i>library</i>	<i>August</i>	<i>Wednesdays</i>	<i>Lisa</i>
<i>twelve</i>	<i>rainy</i>	<i>6:45 a.m.</i>	<i>Saturdays</i>	

1. How many siblings do you have?
☐ _____
2. Where were you yesterday afternoon?
☐ _____
3. When is your birthday?
☐ _____
4. When do you have PE?
☐ _____
5. Who is your best friend?
☐ _____



6. How old are you?

☐

7. What is the weather like today?

☐

8. What time do you get up every morning?

☐

9. Where does your mother work?

☐

10. When do you visit the park?

☐

Câu 5 - Rewrite complete sentences based on the given words

1. She/ eat/ lunch/ at/ 12 p.m.

☐

2. They/ watch/ TV/ every evening.

☐

3. My teacher/ live/ near/ the school.

☐

4. She/ go/ shopping/ last/ Saturday.

☐

5. He/ play/ basketball/ with his friends/ tomorrow.

☐

6. There/ be/ a/ small/ garden/ in front of/ the house.

☐

7. My school/ be/ on/ the first floor/ of the building.

☐

8. They/ study/ Maths and English/ every/ day.

☐

9. My mother/ cook/ a/ delicious meal/ yesterday.

☐

10. He/ ride/ his bike/ to school/ every morning.

☐